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The exceptional gamefishing for marlin species off the eastern coast of Australia has been widely 
recognised since the 1930s. Commercial catches of marlin in the region covered by the Australian 
Fishing Zone (AFZ) were not recorded until the 1950s. In 1954 the Japanese conducted exploratory 
fishing operations 200 nautical miles east of Townsville in northern Queensland. They reported 
‘exceptionally good’ catch rates for yellowfin tuna (Thunnus albacares) and concluded that commercial 
fishing for tuna was economically viable in the region. Japanese longlining for tuna had also commenced 
in the north-eastern Indian Ocean including off north-western Australia between 10-20° S latitude where 
the operations were found to be economically viable. Although these operations targeted various species 
of tuna including yellowfin, albacore (Thunnus alalunga) and southern bluefin (Thunnus maccoyii), they 
were also likely to catch a range of billfish species including black marlin (Makaira indica) and blue 
marlin (Makaira mazara). 
 
Longlining activities by Australian domestic longliners operating in the AFZ have increased dramatically 
in the past decade while Japanese longliners ceased to operate in the AFZ before the end of 1997. Also, 
the expansion of global commercial and recreational fisheries has seen an increase in activities that are 
viewed as likely to catch marlins and there is a need to understand the impact of these activities. 
Although there may be an increase in overall fishing pressure, the nature of these fisheries and the way in 
which they impact on marlin species is extremely complex. In June 1998, an Amendment of the Fisheries 
Management Act 1991 was passed which stated ‘A person must not, in the AFZ, take blue marlin 
(Makaira mazara) or black marlin (Makaira indica) unless the person: (a) is the holder of a scientific 
permit that authorises the taking of the fish; or (b) takes the fish in the course of: (i) recreational fishing; 
or (ii) using a charter boat for fishing.’ This legislation is intended to alleviate potential conflict between 
groups likely to catch marlin species and ensure that black and blue marlin numbers remain high and the 
recreational sector can develop in an ecologically sustainable manner. In addition, the legislation required 
‘...an analysis of the numbers of blue marlin and black marlin in the AFZ and the impact of… [charter 
and recreational angling]…on those species.’ 
 
In response to this legislation a report (Black and Blue Marlin Working Group 2000) was produced that 
drew upon the technical expertise of a group including commercial fishers,  














